
  

  
    

               

   

   

   

   

               
                    

             
 

               
                
                

               

           
       
                 

              

              
                 

              

              
            

              
 

         

               
             

        
      

                
        

                 
      

              
    

             
                 
                   

   

GRETCHEN WHITMER 
GOVERNOR 

STATE OF MICHIGAN 

DEPARTMENT OF 
ENVIRONMENT, GREAT LAKES, AND ENERGY 

LANSING 
LIESL EICHLER CLARK 

DIRECTOR 

February 10, 2021 

Dear Interested Party: 

You are receiving this letter because you have indicated an interest in actions associated with 
FCA US, LLC (FCA). This letter is to update you on a Permit to Install (PTI) application for FCA 
Jefferson North Assembly Plant (JNAP), which is located at 2101 Conner Street, Detroit, 
Michigan. 

This application was part of a combined public comment period with PTI Application No. 14-19A 
for FCA US LLC, Detroit Assembly Complex Mack Plant (Mack). A decision has been made on 
the Mack application, but a second public comment period is being held for the JNAP application 
because FCA proposed changes to the application. Changes made to the draft permit are: 

1. The addition of updated conditions for four existing emission units; 
2. Additional recordkeeping and reporting requirements; and 
3. To allow 12 months after installation for the average amount of VOC emissions per job to 

decrease from the current 4.8 pounds per job (vehicle) to 4.4 pounds per job. 

The law requires the Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE) to 
allow the public to comment on some actions, such as the application for FCA. Public comments 
are a very important part of making sure the application has been thoroughly reviewed. 

More information about the JNAP PTI application, such as the “Proposed Project Summary,” the 
“Proposed Permit Conditions,” and the “Technical Fact Sheet,” containing the regulatory analysis 
behind the writing of the proposed permit conditions, can be found by going to 
https://www.deq.state.mi.us/aps/downloads/permits/PubNotice/NSR_PTIs_ 
Open_for_Comment.pdf or you may contact me for printed copies. 

You may mail comments by March 22, 2021, to Ms. Annette Switzer, Permit Section Manager, 
EGLE, Air Quality Division, P.O. Box 30260, Lansing, Michigan, 48909-7760. Comments may 
also be submitted on the webpage: https://www.deq.state.mi.us/aps/ 
downloads/permits/PubNotice/NSR_PTIs_Open_for_Comment.pdf (click on “Submit Comment” 
under the FCA US, LLC, PTI Application No. 33-20 listing). In addition, formal comments are 
being accepted over the phone by calling 517-284-0900. 

A virtual Informational Session and public hearing will be held on March 16, 2021, starting at 6:00 
p.m. Please visit https://www.deq.state.mi.us/aps/downloads/ permits/PubNotice/NSR_PTIs_ 
Open_ for_Comment.pdf for more information and the link to the virtual informational session and 
public hearing. 

During the virtual informational session, AQD staff will provide information about the proposed 
project and will be available to answer questions. The public can submit comments for the record 
during the virtual hearing, as well. The sole purpose of the public hearing will be to take formal 
testimony on the record. 

CONSTITUTION HALL • 525 WEST ALLEGAN STREET • P.O. BOX 30473 • LANSING, MICHIGAN 48909-7973 

Michigan.gov/EGLE • 800-662-9278 
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After resolving any issues raised during the public comment period and the hearing, a final 
decision will be made on the PTI application. 

All comments received during this process will be reviewed and considered in the final decision 
and a written response and a copy of the decision made about the proposed permit will be 
provided to you. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

David Thompson, Senior Environmental Engineer 
Permit Section, Air Quality Division 
517-582-5095 
ThompsonD22@Michigan.gov 

Enclosures: 
cc/enc: Senator Stephanie Chang 

Representative Joe Tate 
Ms. Genevieve Damico, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 5 
Mr. Constantine Blathras, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 5 
Mr. Mark J. Burrows, International Joint Commission 
Mayor Michael E. Duggan, City of Detroit 
Ms. Cathy M. Garrett, Wayne County Clerk 
Ms. Janice M. Winfrey, Detroit City Clerk 
Ms. Denise Fair, City of Detroit, Chief Public Health Officer 
Mr. Scott Withington, Environmental Health General Manager, Detroit Health 

Department 
Councilman Andre L. Spivey, Detroit City Council 
Ms. Jewel Ware, Wayne County Commissioner 
Ms. Crystal Gilbert, City of Detroit, Buildings, Safety Engineering and 

Environmental Department 
Mr. Paul Max, City of Detroit, Buildings, Safety Engineering and Environmental 

Department 
Mayor Drew Dilkens, City of Windsor 
Ms. Marcelina Wilson, Windsor Ministry of the Environment, Conservation 

and Parks, Ontario, Canada 
Mr. Sean Morrison, Ministry of the Environment, Ontario 
Ms. Karina Richters, Environmental Sustainability and Climate Change, City of 

Windsor 
Ms. Averil Parent, City of Windsor 
Mr. Mike Hopkins, Ohio Environmental Protection Agency 
Mr. Greg Rose, FCA US, LLC 
Mr. Anthony Percha, GZA GeoEnvironmental 
Ms. Regina Strong, Environmental Justice Public Advocate, EGLE 
Mr. Nick Assendelft, Public Information Officer, EGLE 
Ms. Sarah M. Howes, Legislative Liaison, EGLE 
Dr. April Wendling, EGLE 
Mr. Jeff Korniski, EGLE 
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